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CPC 50/21                       30 Sept 2021 
 
To Members of the Penang Bar, 

 
Outcome of Discussions with Developmental Department of the Office of Lands and Mines, 

Penang (“PTG Penang”) on State Consent Applications 

 
 Based on Members’ feedback and queries on the status of State Consent applications, the Penang 
Bar’s Conveyancing Practice Subcommittee recently held discussions with the Developmental 
Department of the Office of Lands and Mines, Penang (“PTG Penang”) on 27 Sept 2021. 
 
Pursuant to the said discussions, we have been notified by Encik Mohamed Ishak Bin Sahul Hamid, 
Chief Assistant Director of the Development Department of PTG Penang that one of the main reasons 
for delays in processing State Consent applications is due to legal firms submitting incomplete 
applications. As a result of this, all incomplete applications have to be returned to the respective legal 
firms via post.  
  
Members who oversee the management or conveyancing practice of their respective legal firms are 
therefore urged to check the status of their respective State Consent applications via the following links: 
-   
 

1. List of complete applications that are  being processed https://tinyurl.com/42vkdpc3 
2. List of incomplete applications that have been returned https://tinyurl.com/v5fdn2tc 

 

 

Zemilah Binti Mohd Noor 
Chairperson 
Conveyancing Practice Subcommittee 
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